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it is unique in its class for offering all-wheel drive as a standard feature, and Subaru's traditional
boxer engine. The Legacy is sold as the Liberty in Australia out of deference to Legacy Australia
, an organisation dedicated to caring for the families of military service veterans. In , a variant of
the Legacy with heightened suspension called the Legacy Outback was introduced to compete

in the burgeoning sport-utility vehicle class and proved to be a sales success for Subaru. The
Outback line was split into its own model in , known as the Subaru Outback. As of , 3.
Production of the Legacy ended in Japan in June The Legacy also introduced an entirely new
flat-4 engine series, called the EJ engine , which was quieter and more powerful than the
previous EA engine. The US-spec included the passive restraints motorized seat belts through
the model year with exception to the right hand drive Postal model which was only available
with conventional seat belts. Driver's side airbags were an option midway through the model
year and became standard in Passenger airbags weren't available until the 2nd generation
arrived in Both were turbocharged with the EJ22T closed-deck block engine. Unique to the US
market, it was SOHC, with different pistons, oil squirters, oil cooler on the '91 model year, and
other enhancements. The sedan was available with strengthened 4EAT Automatic transmission
or a stronger 5-speed manual transmission. The exterior was designed by Olivier Boulay , who
was hired by Subaru on a short-term basis. The tail light appearance on both the sedan and
wagon was influenced by the taillights on the SVX. In , Subaru decided to make AWD standard
equipment in all vehicles produced for the North American market, which would be the case
until The Outback was introduced with this generation in as a trim package, then with increased
ground clearance and raised roof line in Only AWD was offered internationally, and the air
suspension with height control was no longer offered. The term "Limited" was used by itself on
the Outback in Driver and front passenger airbags were added with the redesigned interior as
standard equipment in accordance with US Federal Government regulations. There was a
special 30th Anniversary Edition offered in the US with upgraded interior and sunroof, spoiler,
alloy wheels on the "L" trim level cars. The US-spec "Brighton" trim level also carried over from
the facelifted first generation version that was priced below the "L" trim option. The next
generation of the GT-B was introduced June , with the front and rear struts supplied by Bilstein ,
[4] with the upgrade also available on the RS. The "B" designation stood for Bilstein.
Turbocharged versions continued to be available in markets that used right-hand-drive
configurations. Specialty touring and racing versions were available in Japan, as well as the
DOHC 2-liter twin sequential turbocharged EJ20H version on both the Legacy GT sedan and
wagon with an automatic transmission and the RS sedan and GT-B wagon with the EJ20R and a
manual transmission and a slightly higher horsepower rating, both identified as "Boxer 2-stage
Twin Turbo" on the engine cover shroud. In the special edition "Bilstein Edition RX" was
offered. It could be identified by a Bilstein badge on the right rear boot lid and a lower stance
due to front and rear Bilstein struts. With the introduction of the Legacy second generation in
Israel, the Legacy name was replaced by the B4 brand. Subaru launched the third generation
Japanese and world-market Legacy in June , while the North American model started
production in late as a model, also known as the BE for sedan models and BH for wagons.
European-market and Japanese models ranged from a normally aspirated 2. In the US market
the third generation Legacy went on sale with the 2. In the EZ30 , a newly designed 3. The
engine now met California's LEV emission standard. Flat roof wagons were no longer
manufactured worldwide, and instead the raised roof is used for both the Legacy wagon and
Legacy Outback. Daytime running lamps were introduced on US models starting with the Model
Year. Cabin air filters were available starting with models installed underneath and behind the
glove compartment door. Japanese-spec vehicles with the twin turbo had a choice of manual or
semi-automatic transmission called SportShift, that allowed the driver to push the automatic
gearshift selector to the left, and then allow the driver to shift the automatic like a manual
transmission. It was released worldwide in , with Subaru Indiana Automotive commencing
production in February for the North American markets for model year. The chassis was
redesigned and made stiffer, and it marked the return of a turbocharged engine to North
American Legacy, featuring a 2. Due to advancements in turbocharger technology and
tightening emission standards, the twin-turbo setup was dropped from the lineup.
Turbocharged models and the H6 offered Subaru's first 5-speed automatic transmission,
featuring SportShift technology licensed from Prodrive, Ltd. The model year Legacy for the US
market was offered in 2. All trim levels were available as Sedan and Wagon. For , the regular GT
was dropped, and the 2. The GT Spec B had an optional 6 speed transmission. Both models
featured Bilstein suspension as standard. Both wagon and sedan received a facelift in receiving
new bumpers and trim, the IHI VF38 twin scroll turbo was replaced with later models receiving a
VF44 auto or VF45 manual turbo. On May 10, , the Japanese-spec Legacy can be fitted with a
new collision avoidance feature, called EyeSight. It consists of twin CCD cameras, one on each
side of the rear view mirror, that use human-like stereoscopic vision to judge distances and
generally keep tabs on the driver. The system can help maintain a safe distance on the highway,
a lane departure warning system , a driver alert warning for various safety situations, and even
keeps an eye out for pedestrians. The Subaru EE flat-4 diesel engine, the world's first to be

fitted to a passenger car, is offered in both the Legacy and Outback sedans and wagons,
identified as the Subaru Legacy 2. The vehicle was released in the European Union starting
March , and is offered with a 5-speed manual transmission only. In , a Subaru Legacy concept
was designed to commemorate 20th anniversary of the model, [10] reported to be the basis of
the production version of the then upcoming fifth generation Subaru Legacy. The concept
vehicle was unveiled at the Detroit Auto Show. Production of the fifth generation Subaru Legacy
began the last week of May at the Indiana location, [12] and was unveiled at the New York Auto
Show. For the model year, the EyeSight driver safety aid has been installed optionally on all
international Legacy and Outback vehicles. The new for this generation Lineartronic
continuously variable transmission is used internationally on the EJ25 2. The 2. Internationally,
the EZ36 flat-6 engine is used in the Outback only, but is also available in the Legacy sedan in
both North America and Australia. The Japan-spec vehicle has discontinued using the EJ25
engine which increases vehicle tax liability for Japanese buyers, offering the EJ20 in both turbo
and non-turbo versions. The EE20 turbodiesel is available in Australia in the Outback. The sixth
generation of the Subaru Legacy made its debut at the Chicago Auto Show , and went into
production for the model year. The Legacy still uniquely offers standard all-wheel drive and
horizontally opposed engine layouts, but discontinues the manual transmission for the US
market in favor of the Lineartronic CVT on both engine configurations. EyeSight is Subaru 's
active safety system that uses twin CCD cameras , simulating stereoscopic vision. When
activated, it actively monitors the road through the windshield-mounted cameras, and can react
to driving conditions and possibly avert collisions. Unlike other manufacturers offering
stereoscopic cameras for drivers-asset purposes, the Eyesight system's cameras are not
bonded to the windshield. Thus, if the windshield is dirty on the inside, it may affect the
system's performance. The Adaptive Cruise Control function senses the speed and pace of
vehicles ahead, and can automatically adjust the speed the car is traveling at accordingly to
maintain one of four user selectable gaps. Pre-Collision Braking uses the same cameras to
monitor the activity of the vehicles ahead, and alerts the driver visually and audibly. If the driver
fails to act, more alerts will be sounded and the car will actively brake itself. This function
watched the driver's position within the lane lines, and alerted the driver if they were drifting out
of the lane if a turn signal was used, this alert was not activated , with Sway warning notified the
driver if they appeared to be unable to stay centered in the lane, suggesting they may be overly
drowsy. For the model year, a Lane Keep Assist was added, which applied steering torque to
prevent the driver from drifting from the lane. This function is active above 40 miles an hour.
Also standard on all cars with the Eyesight system are adaptive fog lights which aids in turns
and cornering and is based on the steering wheel degree. From , some world markets also
offered Subaru Adaptive Driving Beam ADB that allow a driver to leave their high beam
switched on at all times, and in combination with EyeSight, adjust a series of shutters that cover
portions of the high beam light projection to prevent dazzling oncoming drivers whilst
maintaining visibility of the rest of the road, or to "draw a box" of low beam around a lead
vehicle that adjusts left and right working with SRH in line with that vehicle's movement. Other
additions include front and side cameras along with Apple Carplay and Android Auto, and the
ability to change the colour of the combination meter illuminated rings to one of eleven different
colours. The Legacy also incorporates Subaru's side monitoring system as well. An amber light
is located in the respective side-view mirror stays steady if a vehicle is detected in the blind
spot or is approaching at a fast enough pace to interfere with a lane change, or flashes with an
additional audible alert if the driver is indicating a lane change or backing out of a parking spot
with an object approaching. All of these features are available on the 2. The sixth generation
was the final generation sold in Australia, with 31 sixth generation Liberty's offered up as the
"Subaru Liberty Final Edition". These featured various upgrades including STi wheel and body
components, unique numbering, upgraded infotainment system, black exterior highlights
instead of chrome, and blue and black stitching instead of the usual colours. The
seventh-generation Legacy made its debut at the Chicago Auto Show on February 7, to be sold
at United States and Canadian dealerships starting in the third quarter of Its exterior styling is
similar to the previous generation model, but the headlights and the taillights are slightly
restyled. The newly redesigned interior now features an Notable mechanical changes include an
updated base engine, the FB25 now featuring direct injection, and a turbocharged 2. In terms of
safety, there is a new optional facial recognition system which uses cameras to warn the driver
if the system detects that they are distracted or fatigued. In , the Legacy was declared the
number-one-selling 4-wheel drive car in the US by R. According to AutoFacts Inc. Recent 3. The
new model moved many models to simply B4 or even GT in some countries. In Australia, the 2.
The Legacy model brought forth a limited run of Spec B models. Starting in the Spec B became
a regular production model albeit a somewhat limited run. All Spec B models feature an

improved suspension system by Bilstein , navigation system making the Spec. B the sole pre
MT Legacy to get one , exclusive to the Spec B interior, 18" wheels, and additional aesthetic
modifications. It wasn't considered a truly competitive model at first, but showed promise under
the command of Markku Alen , who in managed a third-place finish at the Swedish Rally. Two
second-place finishes, one by each driver, strengthened the commitment of Subaru to the World
Rally Championship , the Legacy, and their drivers. Prodrive boss David Garraway was eager to
prove the potential of the new Impreza WRC car, but was charged with gaining a victory in the
Legacy before the Impreza could debut. This was the last WRC year for the Legacy, as the
Impreza debuted at the following event, where it placed second in the hands of Vatanen.
Richard Burns was successful in numerous events with the car during before joining the World
Rally team to drive the Impreza in The Legacy remains an ever-present competitor in rallies
around the world. The Legacy and the Impreza have many interchangeable parts which makes
for a very competent and reliable entry. The Legacy, and its Outback stablemate, has won the
Alcan Winter Rally several times; the first win was in followed by another win in , and This rally
is considered the world's most gruelling rally under the World Rally Championship. In the 38th
Safari Rally had 59 competitors total, only 10 of which were able to reach the finish. The Legacy
was the only Group N car able to reach the finish and was in 8th place overall. It features a
boxer-4 turbo charged engine. The car had also featured all-wheel-drive in the first season but
the layout was replaced with an FR layout in , which that season they got their first win in 39th
Pokka Summer Special. Models have typically been released into Japan and selected World
markets such as Australia, New Zealand and Chile in advance of the Continental European and
North American markets, with the first three being right-hand drive and traditional strong
markets for Subaru. North America usually releases its models one to one and a half calendar
years after Japan does, due to the fact that all current Legacies for the North American market
have been built at Subaru of Indiana located in Lafayette, Indiana since Notably, production of
the fifth generation Legacy at SIA started roughly the same time it did in Gunma. On March 14, ,
Subaru sold its three-millionth Legacy worldwide. From Wikipedia, the free encyclopedia. Motor
vehicle. Main article: Subaru Legacy first generation. Main article: Subaru Legacy second
generation. Subaru Liberty LX station wagon Australia with clear rear turn signal lenses and
amber bulbs. Subaru Legacy Brighton wagon US with amber rear turn signal lenses. Main
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Forester IV. Forester V. Justy KA. Outback Sport. XV Crosstrek. Sport compact. WRX VA.
Legacy BM. Legacy BN. Legacy BW. XT AX. SVX CX. Forester SF. Forester SG. Forester SH.
Forester SJ. Forester SK. Outback BG. Outback BH. Outback BP. Outback BR. Outback BS.
Outback BT. Tribeca WX. Ascent WM. Coupe utility. Baja BT. The Subaru Legacy is a midsize
sedan that entered its seventh generation last year with a full redesign. Like most Subarus, all
Legacys come standard with all-wheel drive and an extensive list of standard driver aids and
safety features. Most rivals don't even offer all-wheel drive, which gives the Legacy a leg up
with drivers in wet or snowy climates. The Legacy remains largely unchanged for , with just a
few more standard features than last year's model. Some automakers have dropped sedans
from their lineups as customer tastes have gravitated to SUVs, but the Legacy still has plenty of
competition. All are worth considering if you're in the market for a family sedan. Non-XT models
are powered by a 2. XT models get a turbocharged 2. Every Legacy uses a continuously variable
transmission CVT and comes standard with all-wheel drive. Base The entry-level base model
comes with a decent list of features, especially when it comes to tech and driver aids. Standard
equipment includes:. Every Legacy also includes a suite of driving aids, which Subaru calls
EyeSight. It consists of:. Premium Stepping up to the Premium adds a handful of features on
top of what comes on the base model. Those include:. Sport The Sport trim builds off the
Premium model with some sporty visual touches and standard features, including:. Limited The
Limited trim builds off the Premium trim. It adds a few visual chrome exterior accents plus:.
Additions include:. Be the first to write a review. The K5 is comfortable and quiet, and it packs in
a slew of features for less than you'll pay for a similarly equipped Legacy. We also like the GT
trim's turbocharged engine. The Legacy does come with standard all-wheel drive, an option on
the Kia. The Honda Accord has long been a favorite at Edmunds. It's a few years old at this
point, but the Accord remains one of the best cars on the road today. It features a pair of peppy
yet fuel-efficient engines and a spacious interior that feels nicer than some competitors' cabins.
It's surprisingly fun to drive too. Unlike the Subaru, all-wheel drive is not available on the
Accord. Read Edmunds' long-term road test of the Honda Accord. The Toyota Camry has been
one of the best-selling cars in America for decades. A buzzy but fuel-efficient four-cylinder
engine, a loud highway ride and somewhat frustrating tech keep it from being one of our
favorites. However, we are fond of its spacious cabin and standard suite of driver aids. Read
Edmunds' long-term road test of the Toyota Camry. The Subaru Legacy is offered in the
following submodels: Legacy Sedan. Consumer ratings and reviews are also available for the
Subaru Legacy and all its trim types. Edmunds consumer reviews allow users to sift through
aggregated consumer reviews to understand what other drivers are saying about any vehicle in
our database. Detailed rating breakdowns including performance, comfort, value, interior,
exterior design, build quality, and reliability are available as well to provide shoppers with a
comprehensive understanding of why customers like the Legacy. Edmunds experts have
compiled a robust series of ratings and reviews for the Subaru Legacy and all model years in
our database. Our rich content includes expert reviews and recommendations for the Legacy
featuring deep dives into trim levels and features, performance, mpg, safety, interior, and
driving. Edmunds also offers expert ratings, road test and performance data, long-term road
tests, first-drive reviews, video reviews and more. This review was written by a member of
Edmunds' editorial team of expert car reviewers. Our team drives every car you can buy. We put
the vehicles through rigorous testing, evaluating how they drive and comparing them in detail
to their competitors. We're also regular people like you, so we pay attention to all the different
ways people use their cars every day. We want to know if there's enough room for our families
and our weekend gear and whether or not our favorite drink fits in the cupholder. Our editors
want to help you make the best decision on a car that fits your life. Simply research the type of
car you're interested in and then select a car from our massive database to find cheap vehicles
for sale near you. Once you have identified a used vehicle you're interested in, check the
AutoCheck vehicle history reports, read dealer reviews, and find out what other owners paid for
the Subaru Legacy. Edmunds has deep data on over 6 million new, used, and certified
pre-owned vehicles, including rich, trim-level features and specs information like: MSRP,
average price paid, warranty information basic, drivetrain, and maintenance , features
upholstery, bluetooth, navigation, heated seating, cooled seating, cruise control, parking
assistance, keyless ignition, satellite radio, folding rears seats ,run flat tires, wheel type, tire
size, wheel tire, sunroof, etc. Edmunds also provides tools to allow shopper to compare
vehicles to similar models of their choosing by warranty, interior features, exterior features,
specifications, fuel economy, vehicle dimensions, consumer rating, edmunds rating, and color.
Is it better to lease or buy a car? Ask most people and they'll probably tell you that car buying is
the way to go. And from a financial perspective, it's true, provided you're willing to make higher
monthly payments, pay off the loan in full and keep the car for a few years. Leasing, on the

other hand, can be a less expensive option on a month-to-month basis. It's also good if you're
someone who likes to drive a new car every three years or so. Popular searches. My
notifications My Account. Home Subaru Subaru Legacy. Photos Select year - New - New. Other
years. Pros Standard all-wheel drive for excellent wet-weather traction Comfortable ride and
seats Standard active driver-assist features Turbocharged engine provides robust power Cons
Tepid acceleration from base engine Overreliance on touchscreen for basic functions Useless
voice controls Intrusive engine stop-start system What's new Standard adaptive headlights turn
in the direction you're steering Seat belt reminder and rear-seat reminder added to all trims Part
of the seventh Legacy generation introduced for The Subaru Legacy is a thoughtfully executed,
comfortable and thoroughly competent midsize sedan. It's terrifically utilitarian, with plenty of
room inside, good storage space, a large trunk and standard all-wheel drive. However, the
non-turbocharged Legacy variants lack a distinctive personality and fail to get the blood
pumping. The well-tuned transmission a CVT feels responsive, but flooring the pedal reveals
there's not a ton of power on tap. With a mph time of 8. The Legacy shows an aptitude for
handling performance, gripping the road a bit better than other midsize sedans, even though
body roll feels a bit excessive in tight turns. The steering is nicely weighted, and the Subaru
responds naturally to the driver's inputs. There's noticeable nosedive during braking, so
slowing smoothly can be challenging. Smoothness isn't a hallmark of the auto stop-start
system either, and the car bucks on restart with the force of a low-speed rear collision. Comfort
takes a central role in the Legacy's story, as you'd expect of a midsize sedan. Our Sport test
vehicle offered simple but effective front-seat adjustments. Cushioning is supportive without
feeling stiff, and the bolsters keep you in place in turns. Even the back seats are sculpted for
passenger comfort and feel much better than a flat bench. The ride is cushy without feeling
floaty, but wind and road noise is more pronounced than in rivals. Engine noise, though, is
more subdued than in many other cars equipped with a continuously variable automatic
transmission. The dual-zone climate system works well, but there is a bit of a learning curve to
decipher some settings. The three-stage seat heaters work well and transition from mildly warm
to overcooked. The Legacy's cabin is warm and inviting with plenty of room throughout for tall
adults. The rear is surprisingly spacious, with ample toe room under the front seats and an
abundance of headroom. Adjustments are basic, but it's easy to find a comfortable driving
position. Getting in and out of the Legacy is a cinch, and the large windows afford excellent
outward visibility. The only misstep is the overreliance on the central touchscreen. There are
few physical controls, and most functions are hidden in touchscreen menus. The lack of a
dedicated engine stop-start disable button is particularly egregious considering how intrusive
the system is. The infotainment system is also slow to respond to user inputs. On the bright
side, most menus are easy to navigate. There's no doubt the Legacy is loaded with tech, but the
hits come as often as the misses. The navigation interface is attractive, but searching for points
of interest is effectively useless. In our testing, the voice control system was largely ineffectual
and Apple CarPlay, as well as the entire infotainment system, suffered from frequent crashes.
We like that the EyeSight suite of driving aids is standard, but some features are unintuitive.
Forward collision warning is overly sensitive and will pump the brakes and sound alerts as you
come gradually to a stop. Adaptive cruise is too quick to react to changing traffic situations. At
That said, the cargo area is deep and tall, making it perfect for storing bulky items. Contributing
to its practicality are rear seats that fold down either by pulling a trunk-mounted lever or
pushing a button on the seat itself. The only flaw is the middle seat belt, which remains attached
to the rear shelf, so it's in the way even with the seat folded flat. The cabin offers many places to
store small items, including a two-tier underarm console, decently sized door pockets, a small
bin in front of the shifter, and a shelf in front of the passenger. Car seat anchors are easy to
access behind small Velcro flaps. The Legacy is slightly thirstier than most front-wheel-drive
rivals, but it's nearly identical to the AWD Nissan Altima. It's also considerably more efficient
than turbocharged but faster competitors such as the Buick Regal Sportback and Volkswagen
Arteon. The Subaru Legacy is slightly more expensive than comparably equipped rivals, but the
gap can largely be explained by its all-wheel-drive powertrain. The same goes for its estimated
fuel economy. The Legacy is a bit thirstier than front-wheel-drive competitors, but it's roughly
neck and neck with the all-wheel-drive Nissan Altima. The interior design is clean, and the
materials mix is definitely above average. Bumper-to-bumper and powertrain coverage and
roadside assistance are average for the class, though some other midsize sedans offer more
generous coverage and free scheduled maintenance. Most midsize sedans have finally adopted
more expressive designs over the last few years, but the Legacy still looks relatively
anonymous inside and out. The Legacy handles a bit better than rivals, somewhat bolstered by
its all-wheel-drive powertrain. Still, the uninspiring engine never really makes you look forward
to driving it. Those looking for a more exciting experience should consider the turbocharged XT

or, better yet, a Kia Stinger. Most people will be well served by the midlevel Legacy Premium.
You get a handful of good options such as heated front seats and dual-zone automatic climate
control for not much more than the base model. If your budget can handle it, the turbocharged
engine in the XT models is far superior to the standard motor. It consists of: Forward collision
mitigation warns you of an impending collision and applies the brakes in certain scenarios
Adaptive cruise control adjusts speed to maintain a constant distance between the vehicle and
the car in front Lane departure warning alerts you if the vehicle begins to drift out of its lane
Lane keeping system makes minor steering corrections to help keep the vehicle centered in its
lane Automatic high-beam control Premium Stepping up to the Premium adds a handful of
features on top of what comes on the base model. Those include: inch alloy wheels Heated side
mirrors Windshield wiper de-icer Dual-zone automatic climate control Leather-wrapped steering
wheel Power-adjustable driver's seat Heated front seats The first consists of: LED foglights
Keyless entry and ignition Blind-spot monitor with rear cross-traffic alert warns you if a vehicle
is in your blind spot during a lane change or while reversing The second package bundles those
items with: Sunroof Navigation system Reverse automatic braking brakes if sensors detect an
imminent collision with an object behind the vehicle Sport The Sport trim builds off the
Premium model with some sporty visual touches and standard features, including: inch
black-painted wheels LED foglights Gloss black and silver exterior trim Unique grille Keyless
entry and ignition Auto-dimming rearview mirror Red accent stitching The Sport's sole option
package includes the features from both of the Premium's packages. It adds a few visual
chrome exterior accents plus: inch wheels Auto-dimming rearview mirror Rear air vents
Driver-seat memory settings Power-adjustable passenger seat Heated rear seats Leather
upholstery speaker Harman Kardon audio system Blind-spot monitor with rear cross-traffic alert
Reverse automatic braking The Limited's optional feature package includes: Sunroof Heated
steering wheel Navigation system Driver monitoring system issues an alert if sensors determine
you are becoming fatigued Limited XT The Limited XT comes standard with the upgraded
turbocharged engine and the Limited's optional equipment package. Additions include:
Power-folding mirrors Gloss black and chrome exterior trim Simulated leather trim accents
Front-facing camera Ventilated front seats Upgraded leather upholstery. Read more. Find
savings on the Legacy for sale near you. ZIP Code. See Pricing. See all Legacy lease offers.
Sponsored cars related to the Legacy. Trending topics in reviews. Check your price quote.
Great Good Fair High Sample dealer price:. Get started Already have a dealer quote?
Symmetrical All-Wheel Drive Sends power to any of the four wheels with the most grip. Helps
with acceleration when the roads are wet or snowy. Blind-Spot Detection Warns you if you're
about to move into an occupied lane. It's paired with rear cross-traffic alert. Side Impact Test
Good. Subaru Legacy vs. People who viewed this also viewed 4. The Edmunds experts tested
the Legacy both on the road and at the track, giving it a 7. You probably care about Subaru
Legacy fuel economy, so it's important to know that the Legacy gets an EPA-estimated 27 mpg
to 30 mpg, depending on the configuration. What about cargo capacity? When you're thinking
about carrying stuff in your new car, keep in mind that the Legacy has And then there's safety
and reliability. Learn more. To determine whether the Subaru Legacy is reliable, read Edmunds'
authentic consumer reviews, which come from real owners and reveal what it's like to live with
the Legacy. Look for specific complaints that keep popping up in the reviews, and be sure to
compare the Legacy's average consumer rating to that of competing vehicles. There's a lot to
consider if you're wondering whether the Subaru Legacy is a good car. Edmunds' expert testing
team reviewed the Legacy and gave it a 7. Safety scores, fuel economy, cargo capacity and
feature availability should all be factors in determining whether the Legacy is a good car for
you. If you're interested in the Subaru Legacy, the next question is, which Legacy model is right
for you? What do people think of the Subaru Legacy? Edmunds Expert Reviews Edmunds
experts have compiled a robust series of ratings and reviews for the Subaru Legacy and all
model years in our database. Our Review Process This review was written by a member of
Edmunds' editorial team of expert car reviewers. What's a good price for a New Subaru Legacy?
Which Subaru Legacies are available in my area? Can't find a new Subaru Legacys you want in
your area? Consider a broader search. Why trust Edmunds? Should I lease or buy a Subaru
Legacy? Check out Subaru lease specials. Sign Up. Get price. Our verdict. How does the Legacy
drive? How comfortable is the Legacy? How economical is the Legacy? Is the Legacy a good
value? If Subaru's lifted Outback station wagon doesn't appeal to you, the brand's mechanically
similar Legacy sedan might do the trick. Like the Outback, the Legacy offers standard all-wheel
drive and your choice of either a 2. The Legacy's cabin is spacious, well-built, and comfortable,
but its trunk won't hold as much as the Outback wagon's cargo hold. It shares the same
marketplace with some of our favorite sedans, including the Honda Accord , the Mazda 6 , and
the Toyota Camry â€”all of which offer similar practicality, more driving verve, and sharper

styling. Like the Outback station wagon, the Legacy receives only three updates for Adaptive
headlamps are now standard, and Subaru has added both a passenger's seatbelt warning and a
rear-seat alert feature. Although we'd love to spring for the more powerful turbocharged engine,
it comes only in Limited XT and Touring XT models. The mid-range Sport offers a better balance
between price and features. It includes inch wheels, LED fog lamps, a rear spoiler, keyless entry
with push-button start, an auto-dimming rearview mirror with compass, and cloth upholstery
with red contrast stitching. All Legacy models have all-wheel drive and a continuously variable
automatic transmission CVT. We've tested both engines now and what a difference a turbo
makes: The Touring XT managed to hit 60 mph in just 6. Regardless of which engine is under
the hood, the new Legacy boasts slightly improved handling dynamics over the last generation
and a similarly compliant ride. The non-turbo cars achieve higher fuel-economy estimates from
the EPAâ€”27 mpg city, 35 mpg highway, and 30 mpg combinedâ€”but the turbocharged
models aren't far behind, at 24 mpg city, 32 mpg highway, and 27 mpg combined. In our
real-world mile highway fuel-economy tests, both powertrains delivered 34 mpg, 1 mpg short of
the Accord 2. That said, the Subaru and Honda pale in comparison with the 2. Though the
measurements may not show it, the Legacy's cabin feels way bigger than the last generation
model, particularly in the back. While its design is still on the dowdy side, the Legacy's interior
is functional, with well-chosen materials throughout. Cloth upholstery is standard, but the
high-end Limited and Touring models have leather. The front seats are well sculpted and
comfortable, and on the upper trims, they feature a manual thigh extension
ford f250 extended cab
302 efi wiring harness
color codes for trailer wiring
for the driver's seatâ€”a boon to long-legged buyers. The trunk is generously sized and held
eight carry-on suitcases in our testing, one more than the Accord and two more than the Camry.
Base models use a version of Subaru's Starlink infotainment system that features dual 7. The
one-rung-up Premium model has the company's latest The Legacy is a great choice when it
comes to safety. All Legacy models come with Subaru's EyeSight suite of driver-assistance
features. Key safety features include:. Subaru's standard warranty package is pretty basic but
matches what most rivals in this class offer. The Hyundai Sonata and the Kia K5 both provide
longer warranty terms, and the Camry comes with two years of complimentary scheduled
maintenance. Click Here For More. More Features and Specs. New Cars. Buyer's Guide. Type
keyword s to search. View Photos. Drew Dorian. More on the Subaru Legacy. The Car and Driver
Difference. Expand Collapse. Advertisement - Continue Reading Below. More From Subaru.

